ON THE ROAD

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE HANOVER ROAD ASSOCIATION, INC.

DECEMBER 2011

*** December meeting CANCELLED ***



The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, Feb. 8th, 7:30

Location:

Pearlstone Conference Center 5425 Mt. Gilead Road

Community Issues:

BGE Substation - Over the last year we have been in negations with BGE and the Valley Planning Council over a proposed substation. There are currently two locations still under consideration. One location at the end of Kemp Road on the Camp Holiday property and the other on the Reisterstown Veterinary Center and bordering properties to be known as "Hanover Pike Substation". The Camp Holiday property and a bordering farm have been purchased by BGE. The land purchase agreement for the alternate location utilizing the Veterinary Center along with three other properties will terminate if all properties needed are not purchased by January 31, 2012.

Since our first notice of the planned new substation, we have worked diligently to protect the privacy and property values of residents living along and in the area of Kemp Road and Old Hanover Road. Valley Planning Council quickly formed a task committee to oppose the construction of the planned new substation. Camp Holiday is surrounded by farms in land preservation and fears of other high power lines to be constructed in the future are fueling opposition. At the same time it was apparent BGE had a reliability issue that had to be met and was required by PJM.

Then we explored alternate locations where properties were for sale but not on the market. Again there were meetings with property owners, site visits with BGE, VPC, ROG and meetings with Baltimore County Council

representatives, with many personalities and constructive ideas. Currently BGE is working diligently to purchase all four properties.

So on January 31, 2012, we will know if all four property owners of the alternate site have agreed to sell and are under contract. Then shortly thereafter, we will know if we are nearing the end of our battle or just stepping back to regroup and represent the folks living in the Kemp Road area.

Zoning Change Requests - There are three CZMP issues in our area from property owners requesting up zoning, all three property owners will be invited to attend our February 8, 2011 meeting to talk about their requests.

- Nob Hill Inc Nob Hill Park
- Mr. Blum across from Suburban Propane
- Tender Heart 14313 Hanover Pike request commercial

The HRA has made a request for two properties to be zoned BL with CR overlay.

Guest speaker for February - Jim Bosley, president of Farmers & Merchants Bank will be our guest speaker at our February 8, 2012 meeting. Jim will talk about the services they provide for the community, the history and growth of the bank and their plans for the property in the future. The bank has hired an architectural firm to look at converting the house (south of the bank) next door to office use.



Continued

ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

President: Bob Slaterbeck
Vice President: Glenn Elseroad
Secretary: Barbara Ambrose
Treasurer: Carol Isaac

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Sandy Brown
Stan Dabkowski
Dorothy Griffin
George Harman
Robert Holtz
Paul Joyce
George Neubeck
Kelly Palmiotto
Mike Snyder
Libby Southall

FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO CONTACT OFFICERS AND THE BOARD:

website: hanoverroad.org
President: Bob Slaterbeck, 410-429-4048
e-mail: bobslaterbeck@hanoverroad.org
Vice President: Glenn Elseroad, 410-429-3990
Secretary: Barb Ambrose e-mail: bambrose@hanoverroad.org

MEETING SCHEDULE

The association holds public meetings on the second Wednesday of every even-numbered month at 7:30 p.m. at Pearlstone Conference Center 5425 Mt. Gilead Road.

MEMBERSHIP

Open to anyone interested in preserving the quality of life in the Hanover Road area and promoting cooperation between the residential, business and agricultural communities. *Annual Dues: \$20.00*

> Hanover Road Association P. O. Box 70 Boring, MD 21020



HanoverRoad.org

Local Business Spotlight

Spring Meadow Farm - A winter wonderland that should be visited by all. Have your picture taken with Santa in his work shop or go on a slay ride across the fields pulled by two beautiful horses. Christmas trees greeneries, wreaths and beautiful flowers are all for sale. Again we urge you to support a business owned and managed by a family living in our community.



For additional news and information please visit us on the web at: http://www.hanoverroad.org